
 

Reference: SH: PP 2021-2808 
 
 
 
4 May 2021 
 
 
NSW Planning Industry and Environment 
PO Box 58 
DUBBO NSW 2830 
 
 
Attention: Garry Hopkins 
 
Dear Garry 
 
Planning Proposal PP 2021-2808 (PP) to amend Lithgow Local 
Environmental Plan 2014- Amendment 6 – Lidsdale- Response to request 
for further information. 
 
I refer to the abovementioned Planning Proposal and the request for further 
information in relation to the strategic and site-specific merit of the proposal, 
particularly in relation to Site 1. 
 
Council provides the following in support of Minute 21-8 (25 January 2021) and the 
submitted Planning Proposal.  
 
Strategic Merit Test 
 
The proposal is not the result of a strategic study or report. The background to the 
planning proposal is outlined in the report to Council dated 25 January 2021 provided 
in Appendix 1 of the proposal. The demand drivers for both land use zones have 
remained substantially the same since the endorsement of the Lithgow Land Use 
Strategy 2010-2030 in 2011. 
 
The proposal is generally consistent with relevant directions of the Central West and 
Orana Regional Plan and the Growth Management Principles of the Lithgow Land Use 
Strategy 2010-2030 as outlined in Table 2 and 3 of the Planning Proposal. 
 
The proposal is inconsistent with the Structure Plans and Planning Priority 9 adopted 
in the Lithgow 2040 LSPS. However, this inconsistency is considered to be of minor 
local significance resulting in no net loss of IN2 zoned land in the 
Wallerawang/Lidsdale precinct once the Planning Proposal (PP -2020-3329) for 
additional IN2 land in Main St Wallerawang is finalised. 
 
The nature and scale of this spot rezoning will not materially alter the planning 
outcomes sought through the Lithgow 2040 Local Strategic Planning Statement for 
either this precinct or the Local Government Area. 
 
 
 
 






